
 

 

 
 February 28, 2012 
 
Docket No. 07001100 License No. SNM-1067 
Control No. 576602 
 
John F. Conant 
Director, Nuclear Engineering and Compliance 
ABB Inc. 
5 Waterside Crossing 
Windsor, CT  06095 
 
SUBJECT: ABB INC., LICENSE TERMINATION, CONTROL NO. 576602 
 
Dear Mr. Conant: 
 
As requested by your letter, dated December 21, 2011, the NRC has terminated NRC License 
No. SNM-1067, under License Amendment No. 18 which is enclosed with this letter.  This 
termination is being issued in accordance with the requirements of the applicable NRC License 
Termination Rule 10 CFR 70.38.    
 
In your letter dated September 2, 2011, you submitted a revised Decommissioning Funding 
Plan (DFP) for your NRC licenses SNM-1067 and 06-00217-06 that requested that the financial 
assurance amount be reduced because you have completed a substantial amount of 
decommissioning work at the site.  Because your current and revised DFP reference both 
licenses; administratively, the NRC assigned separate mail control numbers for each license for 
this request, (575938 for your SNM-1067 license and 575937 for your 06-00217-06 license.)  
Because the SNM-1067 license has been terminated, we will void the DFP revision action for 
the SNM-1067 license, mail control No. 575938 that we administratively created.  Because we 
have terminated License No. SNM-1067, we understand that you will reference only the 06-
00217-06 license in the revised financial assurance documents that you will submit for our 
review in response to our letter dated January 18, 2012.  Following receipt of acceptable 
financial assurance documents, we will return any superseded financial assurance documents 
to you.  
 
Termination of the SNM-1067 license does not allow areas of the ABB Inc. CE Windsor, 
Connecticut site to be released for unrestricted use because NRC license No. 06-00217-06 
remains in effect for the site.  Decommissioning activities will continue under that license.  
 
Current NRC regulations and guidance are included on the NRC's website at www.nrc.gov; 
select Nuclear Materials; Med, Ind, & Academic Uses; then Licensee Toolkits, see our 
toolkit index page.  You may also obtain these documents by contacting the Government 
Printing Office (GPO) toll-free at 1-866-512-1800.  The GPO is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
EST, Monday through Friday (except Federal holidays).   
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Your cooperation with us is appreciated. 

Sincerely, 
 
Original signed by John Nicholson /RA/ 
 
John Nicholson 
Health Physicist 
Decommissioning Branch 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 

 
Enclosure: 
Amendment No.  18 
 
cc: 
Heath Downey, C.H.P., Radiation Safety Officer 
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Distribution: 
 
Y. Norman, DWMEP, FSME 
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